
 

January 23, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Carl Holmes, Chairperson 

House Committee on Energy and Utilities 

Statehouse, Room 174-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Carl Holmes: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2456 by House Committee on Energy and Utilities 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2456 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2456 would amend current law regarding the appointment of board members to the 

Kansas Notification Center.  The Notification Center is a single notification organization whose 

members include all owners or operators of underground utility facilities.  The bill would 

prohibit any default proxy appointment to the board of the Notification Center. 

 

 The Kansas Corporation Commission indicates that passage of the bill would have no 

fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Larry Baer, League of Kansas Municipalities 

 Tom Day, KCC 

  


